Planning Report to JGCC 2014 AGM

Planning issues in 2013-14
In the year to the end of May 2014 we have seen 40 completed planning applications, of which 31 have been approved, 1 was refused, 5 were for tree work and 3 were permitted development. This compares with 52 applications in the whole of 2013. There does appear to be a slowing down in activity. 
As before, most of our applications concern extensions or modifications to existing houses. Those falling within the Juniper Green Conservation Area are subject to additional restrictions, mainly concerning the appearance of the property from the road, and the rules relating to these changed in 2012 when new permitted development regulations were introduced. The new rules are generally more restrictive in conservation areas, but more relaxed elsewhere. We also now see applications for work on trees in the conservation area, which are subject to a separate approval scheme.

We have seen significant progress in the last year with the major developments in Juniper Green, with completion of the work on McCarthy and Stone’s retirement complex on the site of the existing Baberton Golf Clubhouse, and the redevelopment for residential use of the old Juniper Green primary school site. However, the road to the new golf clubhouse still remains unfinished, following a dispute over its suitability for adoption as a public road. There was considerable disruption at times, mainly caused by vehicle movements and lack of parking near the school.

The major issue this year has been the proposed development at Curriemuirend Park, which emerged from the first proposed Local Development Plan in March 2013. After a presentation to the Planning Committee, we have campaigned extensively against the proposals, and nearly 500 objections to the Local Plan were registered. We are now pursuing increased use for this park, including allotments and outdoor recreation. The Council have carried out a detailed feasibility study of the site, which was reported in January 2014. It did not convince anyone. A second draft LDP has now been published, though because of a legal challenge it is now not clear when it will go to the Planning Committee. The Curriemuirend Park proposals are unaltered.
Major planning issues in adjacent areas also come to our attention. Following the proposed development of Muir Wood Field for housing by Taylor Wimpey, which was rejected at an appeal hearing in April 2013, a proposal to build at Cockburn Crescent in Balerno was similarly rejected in February 2014. There is also now a revived consent for building at Kinleith Mill, where the planning consent had lapsed, and more proposals have come forward for building on green belt sites in Balerno, which would give a total of over well 1000 houses. We have also had a presentation from Murray Estates, who have plans to build up to 3,500 houses in a substantial development west of the city bypass and to the north of Baberton Mains. All of this is a consequence of the dispute between local planning authorities and the Scottish Government about housing numbers in SE Scotland, which is still not fully resolved.
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